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EXECUTIVE BOARD MEETING 
MINUTES

January 17, 2008, 11:30 am

Port of Portland
1. CALL TO ORDER:

President Kathleen Hinick called the executive Board Meeting of the NIGP Columbia Chapter to order at 12:02 p.m.. Members present were President Kathleen Hinick, CPPB; Vice-President Gretchen Harold, CPPB; Treasurer Dave Laney; Secretary Denice Henshaw, ProD Don Hicks, CPPB; Meetings & Logistics Cindy Phillips; CPPB; Past President Elaine Holt, CPPB, CPPO; ICP Director Christine Moody CPPB, CPPO; and OPPA Liaison Rob Rickard, CPPO.
2. OFFICER & COMMITTEE REPORTS:

a) Secretary’s Report: Moved and seconded to accept as written.
b) Treasurer’s Report:  Moved and seconded to accept as presented.
c) Membership Report:  Denise Johnson was not present, report given by Kathleen Hinick.  Becky VanHouse added as new member.  $3,850 still due for memberships. National requires that each chapter send in a report regarding membership, Denise has completed the report and sent it to National.
d) Topics: February – General Meeting at 9:00 a.m., BOLI presentation for 2 to 2 ½ hours.  Afternoon session from 1:00 to 4:00 p.m. Rob Rickard on Ethics New & Old. Meeting at Wilsonville Holiday Inn. Gretchen to send information to Cindy so she can route it to all the members.
March – Joint meeting with OPPA on Project Management with Portland State University (PSU) to present. A meeting was planned with Gretchen, Elaine, Christine, and Kathleen to help determine what they would like to be covered as the topics.  Since no contact has been successful with PSU, a Plan B was discussed. As a Plan B we will be looking for people to sit on a panel to discuss Project Management, possibly adding CM/GC as a topic in the afternoon. 
e) Meetings & Logistics:  Cindy had nothing new to report.
f) ICP:  There has been a break in the meetings, the meetings resume next week. The co-operative procurement they were looking at has been put on hold for the time being.
g) RVTS:  Rob Rickard will be teaching ethics to the vendors. A representative will be available to teach vendors to learn how to use ORPIN. 24 agencies have signed up for the trade show, so far. There is a link regarding the RVTS on ORPIN. The speaker Gail Hand has been paid, the topic is The Power of Laughter. The food is being arranged for at this time.
h)      Professional Development (ProD):  Don provided written reports. He received the Survey results, there was a very strong desire to have some classes available in the downtown area of Portland, and Negotiations is the class most requested. 

New classes becoming available in 2008 - the LEAP Executive Certificate. A request has been issued to make classes available to chapter members in starting in 2008. Rob volunteered to do some investigation to see what is available at this time. Classes would be good for CPPB’s that may not be able to do the CPPO due to lack of management responsibilities. The classes also offer good information for people who presently hold their CPPOs.
Don was asked if he thought the Zoomerang program would work for electronic elections. He has not had a chance to play with it yet, but believes that it may work for that kind of need.
i)
OPPA:  Rob reported that OPPA has 13 new members. If members that have not paid for their membership, as of yet, have not paid by March, the members will be removed from the roster. 
Rob spoke about the recent Webinar presented by OPPA, some of the short falls and the positives with the experience.
OPPA is preparing to do a survey. Nancy Albin is working on adding questions regarding NIGP Vendor Training to see if there is any interest.

k)
WEBSITE UPDATES:  No report.

3. UNFINISHED BUSINESS

          a)
Survey:  See ProD Report.
          b)    Budget:  2007 Budget.  The Board recognized that the 2007 proposed budget had never been accepted.  A vote was taken and the Board accepted the proposed budget. A move was made to accept the Actual Budget as presented 1/17/08. It was moved and seconded.  The 2007 budget was approved.

The 2008 budget is to be emailed by David Laney to Kathleen Hinick by next Wednesday.  Any changes that she sees are to be made will be asked to be added. Vote on the 2008 Budget is to be done online.
The Meeting was adjourned at 1:30 p.m.

Respectfully Submitted by Denice Henshaw, Secretary NIGP Columbia Chapter
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